LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE
Town Hall, Council Chambers
April 5, 2016
Minutes
PRESENT:




John Mulveyhill, Chairman







Charlotte Jenkins







Matthew Brennan







Joan Cooper-Zack







Chris Grazioso







Mary Heinrichs







Dan McCormack







Jeanne Savoy







Jonathan Tose







Robert Vanasse







Paul Comerford







Lynn Maloney, Fallon







Nicholas Bulas







Lt. Chris Carey







Captain Jason Cullen







Deputy Chase







Mayor Hedlund

Chairman Mulveyhill called the meeting to order at 9:00AM.
INTRODUCTIONS

Chairman Mulveyhill asked all present to introduce themselves and state which agency they represent.

MINUTES
Ms. Heinrichs made a MOTION to APPROVE the minutes of June 16, 2015.  Ms. Jenkins SECONDED the MOTION.  It was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.

Ms. Heinrichs made a MOTION to APPROVE the minutes of September 15, 2015.  Ms. Jenkins SECONDED the MOTION.  It was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.

OLD BUSINESS
SERVICE ZONE PLAN

Mr. Grazioso stated no news to report on at this moment.

ANNUAL SHELTER PLAN
Chairman Mulveyhill asked Mr. McCormack for the report on the Annual Shelter Rules and Regulations Plan, Mr. McCormack stated county is thinking of using the same site for the animal shelter in their “no pet left behind” campaign.  Mr. McCormack confirmed that he is working with Mike Parker of the Weymouth Police Department on this Annual Shelter Plan.
ANNUAL TOWN HAZMAT DRILL

Chairman Mulveyhill stated the Town of Weymouth is up for re-certification and needs to get a sub-committee together; it will be a tabletop.

NEW BUSINESS

ACTIVE SHOOTER – EMS FALLON

Mr. Grazioso stated Fallon is running their own EMS Active Shooter drill/plan; he would like to speak to police and fire after this meeting to make sure their plan coordinates with police/fire plan.

EMERGENCY GENERATORS @ WHS

Chairman Mulveyhill stated the town is pulling together a quick proposal for generators at Weymouth High School via grant monies.  WHS is the regional shelter.
SOUTH EASTERN HOMELAND SECURITY

Ms. Cooper-Zack stated South Eastern Homeland Security can bring in another generator to power the shelter.  S.E. Homeland Security is looking at all schools in south shore area.

REVIEW OF HAZARDOUS MATERIALS INCIDENTS

Mr. Brennan stated there have been many incidents:

1. September 16, 2015, 32 gallons of diesel fluid in front of Dunkin Donuts parking lot on Bridge Street.  Response actions included MDEA, MASS Dot, Police, Fire, and Clean Harbors.  Case closed.

2. February 13, 2016, 21 Clinton Road, fuel oil tank leak, 230 gallons leaked.  Fire Department put Speedy Dry on oil, DET came in, a clean-up company came in the next day.  It was one of the coldest nights of the winter and so the family was sent to a hotel for the night while new heating system was put in place.  The issue is still present today, house is livable today.  It’s an ongoing cleanup.

3. March 10, 2016, Johnson Early childhood Center, unknown odor, 7 teachers reported feeling ill and sent to hospital.  100 children evacuated from the building with remaining teaching staff.  Searched building to find source of odor, search team did not have a Photoionization Detector (P.I.D.) and the odor disseminated.  Called environmental company, needed to wait a long time for equipment to come and the odor went away.  No odor, no reading, unsolved case.  Case closed.  Ms. Cooper-Zack stated Fallon was awesome in safety on that day with 100 children all under the age of 5 and 7 teachers send to hospital and released.  Johnson did a great job on evacuation and safety too.  Mr. Brennan stated he could have really used that instrument.  Chairman Mulveyhill stated he will put together an after action report with Deputy Hazen.
MAYOR HEDLUND – GREETING

Mayor Hedlund greeted the LEPC and advised of an event at Southfield on June 18, 2016.

OTHER BUSINESS
FEMA COURSES

Chairman Mulveyhill stated he and Ms. Savoy will send out an e-mail so that people can sign up there new employees for classes; ICS 100 & 700 classes.  Any department that has new employees that need to take these classes please advise John’s office, also Jeanne will send an e-mail.

NEXT MEETING
The next meeting of the LEPC will be held on June 7, 2016 at 9:00AM at McCulloch.
ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Heinrichs made a MOTION to ADJOURN at 9:40AM.  Ms. Jenkins SECONDED the MOTION.  It was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.
Christine Malloy
Recording Secretary

Approved by: ________________________________________________________________________

John Mulveyhill, Chairman
Dated:
 ________________________________________________________________________
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